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                                                      NEWSLETTER  
                   

                                      AUGUST 2018 

 
 

See club information and photos on our website at www.tuscolakiwanis.org 

and on Facebook at www.facebook.com/tuscolakiwanisclub 
 

2018 Events/Activities 
 

 

 Sunday, August 5  Kiwanis Family Picnic (rain date 8/26) 

 Wednesday, August 8  Kiwanis Board Meeting – Smith House 

 Friday, August 17  WCIA Our Town – Providing food downtown 

 Thursday, August 21  Membership Recruitment Dinner – Flesor’s 

 Wednesday, September 12  Kiwanis Board Meeting – Smith House 

 Friday, September 28  Homecoming Parade 

 Saturday, September 29  Homecoming Pancake Breakfast – Comm. Bldg. 

 Fri/Sat, Nov 30 & Dec 1  Christmastown Table – Comm. Bldg./Parade 

 

2019 Events/Activities 

 

 Saturday, March 9  Pancake Breakfast – Forty Martyrs 

 Thurs/Fri, April 4 & 5  Fish Fry Thaw & Fish Fry Dinner – Forty Martyrs 

 Saturday, April 20  Tuscola Easter Egg Hunt – rain 4/27 Ervin Park 

 

Upcoming Meetings & Program Assignments 

 

August 6  Jack Corum 

August 13  Sharon Corum 

August 20  Mike Damler 

August 27  Linda Damler 

September 3  No Meeting ï Labor Day 

September 10  Pat Damler 

September 17  Jeannine Fortney 
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September 24  Darla Gardner 

October 1  Officer/Club Director Installation 

October 8  2017/2018 Club Awards 

October 15  Debbie Graber 

October 22  Carol Hausmann 

October 29  Jim Hausmann 

November 5  Judy Heilich 

November 12  Kim Higgins 

November 19  Sherrie Hoel 

November 26  Tim Hoel 

December 3  Candy Hudson 

December 10  April Kauffman 

December 17  Club Christmas Party 

December 24  No Meeting ï Christmas Eve 

December 31  No Meeting ï New Years Eve 

January 7  Judy Landeck 

January 14  Betty Leonard 

January 21  Jean Leonard 

January 28  Jerry Leonard 

 

If your program date does not work for you, please notify Janet Butler 

 as soon as possible so a date swap can be arranged. 
 

 

Donôt forget to give Janet Butler your Volunteer Hours 

at the end of the month! 
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Meeting Minutes ï July 2, 2018 
 

¶ Attendance 
 

    43 – Members 
 

     6 – Guests: Claire Leonard, 

granddaughter of Tim & Sherrie Hoel, 

Tommy Chappell, grandson of Jan 

Chappell, Hunter Kauffman, son of April 

Kauffman, and an interclub from Decatur 

Early Birds – Herb Breier, John Pulley, 

and Doug Warren  
 

¶ Free Lunch Winner –  Kate Watson 

 

¶ Birthdays – 7/6 Cathy Buckley, 7/7 John 

Watson, 7/8 Dianne Seaman, 7/8 Darcey 

Voyles 

 

¶ Brags – David Butler, Jan Chappell, 

Mike Damler, Pat Damler, Sherrie Hoel, 

Tim Hoel, and Patty Russell 

 

¶ News, Announcements, Activities and/or 

Volunteer Opportunities 

 

Garage Sale – Sign-up sheets are going 

around for the club garage sale July 25-28.  

Contact Janet Butler if you need to sign-up. 

 

International Convention Update – Eight 

members of the club attended the 

international convention in Las Vegas at the 

Paris Hotel & Convention Center.  As of 

October 1, Poly Lat from the Philippines 

will be President, Daniel Vigeron of 

Luxembourg will be President-Elect, and 

Art Riley will be Vice President.  The 

proposed amendment to adopt a new family-

membership that allows a 50% discount on 

KI dues did not pass. 

 

 

 

 

Independence Day Parade – The club will be 

in the July 7 parade leaving from Ervin Park 

with line-up at 9:30AM.  Jerry Reynolds is 

providing the truck/trailer, Tim Hoel the 

straw bales, and Wayne Ward decorations. 

 

Duff Hoel Presentation – In recognition of 

his 28 years of service to youth in our 

community by coaching Little League and 

TCHS Baseball, Duff was honored with a 

Recognition Plaque.  

 
Duff Hoel Honored for Service 

 

 

Program:   

 

David Butler was program 

chairperson.  He quizzed 

members on company 

logos with candy prizes for 

correct answers.  Fun for 

all! 
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Meeting Minutes ï July 9, 2018 
 

¶ Attendance 
 

    49 – Members 
 

      2 – Guest:  Our speakers, Shirley & 

Mike Davis 
 

¶ Free Lunch Winner – Janet Butler 

 

¶ Birthdays – None 

 

¶ Brags – Carol Burwash, David Butler, 

Jack Corum, Mike Damler, Pat Sturgis, 

and Barb Wills 

 

¶ News, Announcements, Activities and/or 

Volunteer Opportunities 

 

Relay for Life Cardinals Baseball Game – 

Debbie Graber has 6 tickets available at $20 

each for the Sunday, August 19, 2018 1:15p 

game.  Ticket includes a hot dog and soft 

drink.  See Debbie if you are interested. 

 

Garage Sale – Sign-up sheets are going 

around for the club garage sale July 25-28.  

Contact Janet Butler if you need to sign-up. 

 

2017/2018 Club Awards – Members were 

reminded that nominations are due to Janet 

Butler by July 31.  Nomination form on the 

club website and hardcopy at our meetings. 

 

Dues Reminder – If you did not pay $110 in 

January for dues, the remaining $55 is due 

to Candy Hudson by July 31. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Program:    
 

 
Carol Burwash introduced our speakers, 

Shirley and Mike Davis, sister and brother.  

Shirley and Mike are speakers for the 

Champaign affiliate of the National Alliance 

on Mental Illness (NAMI).   

 

There are many mental disorders such as 

depression, personality disorder, 

panic/anxiety and many more.  NAMI helps 

individuals work through a process to help 

them improve the quality of their lives: 

 

-Dark Days – People are trying to cope with 

their disorders alone. 

-Acceptance – People recognize that they 

need help. 

-Treatment – People get help with therapy 

and/or medication. 

-Coping Skills – People learn coping skills 

to improve their quality of life. 

-Success – With treatment, people live a 

better, more fulfilling life. 

 

Shirley fights depression and being 

handicapped, and Mike fights alcoholism.   

Shirley and Mike shared their stories and 

struggles, and how therapy has helped both 

of them. 
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Meeting Minutes ï July 16, 2018 
 

¶ Attendance 
 

    45 – Members 
 

     2 –  Guests:  Claire Leonard, 

granddaughter of Tim & Sherrie Hoel 

and Dorothy Voyles, mother of Darcey 

Voyles 
 

¶ Free Lunch Winner – Jerry Leonard 

 

¶ Birthdays – 7/22 April Kauffman 

 

¶ Brags – Pete Buckley, Jan Chappell, 

Jerry Reynolds, and Patty Russell 

 

¶ News, Announcements, Activities and/or 

Volunteer Opportunities 

 

Relay for Life Cardinals Baseball Game – 

Debbie Graber has 6 tickets available at $20 

each for the Sunday, August 19, 2018 1:15p 

game.  Ticket includes a hot dog and soft 

drink.  See Debbie if you are interested. 

 

Garage Sale – Sign-up sheets are going 

around for the club garage sale July 25-28.  

Contact Janet Butler if you need to sign-up. 

 

2017/2018 Club Awards – Members were 

reminded that nominations are due to Janet 

Butler by July 31.  Nomination form on the 

club website and hardcopy at our meetings. 

 

Dues Reminder – If you did not pay $110 in 

January for dues, the remaining $55 is due 

to Candy Hudson by July 31. 

 

Skip-A-Meal – August is Skip-A-Meal with 

all donations going to the Kiwanis 

Children’s Fund.  The club’s lunch ladies 

will be ready to take your donation. 

 

Membership Recruitment Dinner – The 

dinner has been set for Tuesday, August 21 

at 6:00PM at Flesor’s.  Cost is $20.00 per 

person.  Bring a potential member and you 

will be in a drawing for a free dinner.  Our 

lunch ladies are ready to take your 

reservations and payments.  You can pay for 

dinner at the dinner, if you wish.   

 

Kiwanis Family Picnic – DATE CHANGE  

The picnic at Joann and Wayne Ward’s 

home is Sunday, August 5 with a rain date 

of August 26.  Let Wayne know if you can 

attend.  Family and guests welcome! 

 

Dues Reminder – If you did not pay $110 in 

January for dues, the remaining $55 is due 

to Candy Hudson by July 31. 

 

 

Program: 

 

Jan Chappell introduced our 

speaker Darcey Voyles who 

teaches English as TCHS 

and is the Key Club Advisor.  

Darcey shared photos and 

stories of her trip with two 

students to Germany, Switzerland, 

Lichtenstein, and Austria. 

 

The three of them flew on June 10th from 

Chicago to Frankfort Germany to join a 

group tour with Benedict Academy from 

Chicago.  Highlights included Heidelberg, 

Freiburg, Lucerne, Innsbruck, and Munich. 

 

Darcey plans a student trip every other year.  

The destination of the 2020 trip is 

undecided. 
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Meeting Minutes ï July 23 2018 
 

¶ Attendance 
 

    52  – Members 
 

      2  –  Guests: Claire Leonard, 

granddaughter of Tim & Sherrie Hoel, 

and our speaker, Richard Gallagher 
 

¶ Free Lunch Winner – John Davis 

 

¶ Birthdays – None 

 

¶ Brags – Jack Corum, Debbie Graber, 

Judy Landeck, Kathryn McCumber, 

Nancy Reynolds, and Alan Shoemaker 

 

¶ News, Announcements, Activities and/or 

Volunteer Opportunities 

 

Garage Sale – Sign-up sheets are going 

around for the club garage sale July 25-28.  

Contact Janet Butler if you need to sign-up. 

 

2017/2018 Club Awards – Members were 

reminded that nominations are due to Janet 

Butler by July 31.  Nomination form on the 

club website and hardcopy at our meetings. 

 

Dues Reminder – If you did not pay $110 in 

January for dues, the remaining $55 is due 

to Candy Hudson by July 31. 

 

Skip-A-Meal – August is Skip-A-Meal with 

all donations going to the Kiwanis 

Children’s Fund.  The club’s lunch ladies 

will be ready to take your donation. 

 

 

 

 

Relay for Life Results – The final number 

for donations provided by the Kiwanis Team 

is $6,069.00.  Great job, everyone!  Over 

$80,000 were raised in total by the Douglas 

County RFL. 

 

Membership Recruitment Dinner – The 

dinner has been set for Tuesday, August 21 

at 6:00PM at Flesor’s.  Cost is $20.00 per 

person.  Bring a potential member and you 

will be in a drawing for a free dinner.  Our 

lunch ladies are ready to take your 

reservations and payments.  You can pay for 

dinner at the dinner, if you wish.   

 

Kiwanis Family Picnic – DATE CHANGE  

The picnic at Joann and Wayne Ward’s 

home is Sunday, August 5 with a rain date 

of August 26.  Meal is at 5:00PM; come out 

early for fun and fellowship.  Let Wayne 

know if you can attend.  Family and guests 

welcome! 

 

Walter Zeller Award – For service to our 

club and community, and for seeking out 

new service projects for the club, Dave 

Morgan was honored and recognized with a 

Walter Zeller Award. 

 
Thank You Note – The club received a 

gracious thank you note from Connor Baer 

for the $1,000 scholarship that he received. 
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Program: 

 

Marci Shoemaker 

introduced our speaker, 

Richard “Dick” Gallagher, 

former Tuscola resident.  

Dick gave a history of John 

and Horace Dodge based on 

the book “The Dodge 

Brothers” by Charles K. Hyde. 

 

John Dodge, who with his brother Horace 

co-founded the Dodge Brothers Company, 

which was once America’s third-largest 

automaker and later became part of 

Chrysler, dies at the age of 55. 

John Francis Dodge was born on October 

25, 1864, while his brother Horace Elgin 

Dodge arrived four years later, on May 17, 

1868. The brothers grew up in Michigan 

and began their careers as machinists. In 

1897, they co-founded a bicycle company; 

however, by 1900, they had sold the 

business and opened a machine shop in 

Detroit to make parts for the fledgling auto 

industry. In 1901, Ransom Olds hired the 

Dodges to produce engines for his new 

curved-dash Oldsmobile vehicles. Next, 

Henry Ford contracted with the brothers to 

build engines, transmissions and axles. Ford 

was unable to pay the Dodges fully in cash, 

so he gave them stock in his company. (In 

1919, the brothers sold their Ford Motor 

Company stock back to Henry Ford for $25 

million.) 

After supplying parts to Ford for a decade, 

the Dodge brothers decided to start their 

own company. Dodge Brothers Motor 

Company was founded in 1913 and debuted 

its first automobile, a four-cylinder touring 

car, in 1914. The company sold almost 250 

of these vehicles during its first year and 

45,000 the next year, according to 

Chrysler.com. Three years later, Dodge 

added trucks to its repertoire. During World 

War I , the company supplied vehicles and 

parts to the U.S. military. 

In January 1920, while in New York City to 

attend an auto expo, the brothers both 

became sick with the flu and pneumonia. 

John Dodge died that month, while Horace 

passed away later that same year, on 

December 10. In 1925, the brothers’ 

widows sold the Dodge Brothers Company 

to an investment bank for $146 million. In 

1928, Walter Chrysler, founder of the 

Chrysler Corporation, purchased the Dodge 

company for $170 million. The purchase 

made Chrysler the world’s third-largest 

automaker overnight. 
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Meeting Minutes ï July 30 2018 
 

¶ Attendance 
 

    43 – Members 
 

      2 – Guests: Tommy Chappell, grandson 

of Jan Chappell and our program, Paul 

Nau     
 

¶ Free Lunch Winner – Barb Wills 

 

¶ Birthdays – 8/2 Steve Quinn, 8/4 

Jeannine Fortney, 8/4 Candy Hudson 

 

¶ Brags – Pete Buckley, Janet Butler, Pat 

Damler, Carol Hausmann, Judy Landeck, 

Dennis Opperman, Wayne Ward 

 

¶ News, Announcements, Activities and/or 

Volunteer Opportunities 
 

Garage Sale Preliminary Results – Janet 

Butler on behalf of her and co-chair April 

Kauffman thanked everyone who helped 

with and/or donated to the garage sale.  

Without the coin count, the garage sale 

raised over $3,300, which was more than 

raised two years ago.  Great job!  Success!!! 
 

2017/2018 Club Awards – Members were 

reminded that nominations are due to Janet 

Butler by July 31.  Nomination form on the 

club website and hardcopy at our meetings. 
 

Dues Reminder – If you did not pay $110 in 

January for dues, the remaining $55 is due 

to Candy Hudson by July 31. 
 

Skip-A-Meal – August is Skip-A-Meal with 

all donations going to the Kiwanis 

Children’s Fund.  The club’s lunch ladies 

will be ready to take your donation. 
 

 

 

Membership Recruitment Dinner – The 

dinner has been set for Tuesday, August 21 

at 6:00PM at Flesor’s.  Cost is $20.00 per 

person.  Bring a potential member and you 

will be in a drawing for a free dinner.  Our 

lunch ladies are ready to take your 

reservations and payments.  You can pay for 

dinner at the dinner, if you wish.   
 

Kiwanis Family Picnic – DATE CHANGE  

The picnic at Joann and Wayne Ward’s 

home is Sunday, August 5 with a rain date 

of August 26.  Meal is at 5:00PM; come out 

early for fun and fellowship.  Let Wayne 

know if you can attend.  Family and guests 

welcome! 
 

KI Hixon Award – Carol Burwash was 

recognized for her generous contribution to 

the Kiwanis Children’s Fund made at the 

international convention in Las Vegas. 

 
 

 

Program: 

 

Marge Conn introduced our 

program, Paul Nau, son of 

Devon Flesor Story.  Paul is a 

senior at TCHS and is very 

interested in classical guitar.  

He is a member of the TCHS 

Band, and performed a guitar classical piece 

at Solo Ensemble Competition.  Paul 

performed a number of popular and classic 

pieces that members greatly enjoyed. 
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July 4th Parade ï July 7, 2018 

 

    
 

 

    
 

 

    
 

More photos on club website 

 

  



Page 10 of 14 

 

 

 

Garage Sale Set-Up & Sale ï July 25-28, 2018 

 

    
 

    
 

 

    
 

Many More Photos on Club Website  
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TUSCOLA KIWANIS CLUB &  

KIWANIS CLUB OF TUSCOLA ILLINOIS FOUNDATION  

2018 JULY BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

 

The meeting was called to order at The Smith House on Wednesday July 11, 2018 at 11:58AM 

by President Jan Chappell with the following officers, club directors and guests present: 

 

Maureen Bergeson (2018) X Candy Hudson – Treas X Guests:  

Pete Buckley – Pres Elect X Carol Martin (2019)  Tammy Baer X 

David Butler – Past Pres X Dave Morgan (2020) X  Carol Beals X 

Janet Butler – Secretary X Dennis Opperman - VP X Carol Burwash X 

Jan Chappell – Pres X Jerry Reynolds (2018) X Pat Damler X 

Tim Hoel (2019) X Doris Young (2020) X Wayne Ward X 

 

The following items of business were conducted: 

 

1. Minutes of June Board Meeting – Maureen Bergeson made a motion that the minutes 

be approved as presented.  Doris Young seconded the motion and it was approved.  

Copy of Board meeting minutes are on club website under “Members Area.” 

 

2. June Secretary’s Monthly Reports – Janet Butler had emailed Board members copies 

of the monthly Tuscola Volunteer Hours report and the Kiwanis International monthly 

report for their review.  There were 812 service hours reported.  Dennis Opperman 

made a motion to approve the reports.  Dave Morgan seconded the motion, and it was 

approved.  Copies of the monthly reports are on club website under “Members Area.” 

 

3. July Treasurer’s Monthly Reports – Candy Hudson had emailed Board members a 

copy of the club and foundation monthly treasurer’s reports.  As of 7/11/18, the 

current balance for the club is $12,161,83. and the foundation balance is $8,912.26.   

David Butler made a motion to approve the reports as submitted.  Pete Buckley 

seconded the motion and it was approved.  Copy of treasurer’s reports are on club 

website under “Members Area.” 

 

4. Disbursements/Reimbursements –  
 

Approved disbursements: 

Club Administrative Account Club Foundation Account 

$300.00 – To Carol Burwash for expense 

assistance for attending the Kiwanis 

International Convention 

$300.00 – To Janet Butler for expense 

assistance for attending the Kiwanis 

International Convention.  In lieu of a 

$64.00 – To Mike Damler for the B.U.G. 

program. 

$1,000.00 – To Kiwanis Neuroscience 

Research Foundation for the club’s 

annual donation at District Convention. 
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check for her, Janet directed that $150.00 

be designated to the club’s Eliminate 

donation funds and for $150.00 to be 

provided by check to the Charleston 

Kiwanis Club for their administrative 

fund. 

 

Janet Butler also requested approval to spend the budgeted $500.00 for school 

supplies. to be reimbursed upon presentation of receipts to club treasurer at a later 

date.  Dennis Opperman made a motion to approve the above disbursements and 

school supplies spending.  Doris Young seconded the motion and it was approved.   

 

5. New Donation Requests – See above.  

 

6. Dan Russell Memorial Tree/Plaque – Trees have been planted, but no confirmation 

that the plaque has been received.  Jan Chappell will follow up in August. 

  

7. Voting Delegates for I-I District Convention – Doris Young will be a voting delegate 

representing Tuscola at the August District Convention.  There are two more open 

slots for delegates.  If any club member registers for the convention and are willing to 

serve as a delegate, please contact Janet Butler by Monday, July 16. 

 

8. WCIA’s Our Town Tuscola – The event will be held Friday, August 17 4p-7p in 

downtown Tuscola.  The club has agreed to hold a fundraiser that provides a menu of 

brats, hot dogs, chips and cookies, requesting a set up in the area on Main Street 

between Flesor’s and The Vault with 4-6 long rectangular tables with chairs for 

people who would like to sit and eat.  Dennis Opperman has volunteered to be 

chairperson and needs committee members.  Carol Burwash and Debbie Graber have 

volunteered to be on this committee.  If you would like to be on the committee, please 

contact Dennis.  Wayne Ward volunteered cardboard containers for serving food at 

the event.  Sign-up sheet will start going around in late July/early August. 

 

9. Douglas County Relay for Life – Pete reported that the Kiwanis Team came in 4th out 

of eleven with $6,089 in donations to the American Cancer Society.  Great 

job...Debbie, Pete, Tim, and our members! 

 

10. Annual Kiwanis Family Picnic DATE CHANGE – Wayne and Joann Ward  

generously offered to host their Kiwanis Family Picnic.  Wayne suggested a date 

change so the picnic does not conflict with the August 19 Cardinals game that some 

Kiwanians are attending.  Maureen Bergeson made a motion to change the date to 

Sunday August 5 with a rain date of August 26.  Doris Young seconded the motion 

and it was approved.  Wayne will send out more details soon. 
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11. Garage Sale – Janet reported that everything was on track for the July 27-28 garage 

sale at Forty Martyrs Hall with set-up July 25-26.  The core committee has met and 

sign-up sheets are going around.  Pat Damler reported that high school football players 

will help with set-up.  Pat will provide leftover ice cream treats from Relay for Life, 

and would like to also provide pizza.  Dave Morgan made a motion to approve the 

cost of pizza for the high school football volunteers.  Janet Butler seconded the motion 

and it was approved. 

 

12. SAM Pantry October Food Drive – Chris Clodfelder from Rotary advised that Rotary 

wished to continue with the name “Rotary Food Drive” mostly due to the fact that the 

club promotes this food drive with Rotary International as the club’s signature service 

project.  The Rotarian chairperson for this food drive is Corey Kleiss.  Jan will contact 

Corey and discuss regarding the naming and our club’s participation. 

 

13. Membership Recruitment Dinner – Carol Burwash and Janet Butler will be co-

chairing the August Membership Recruitment Dinner.  Checking the calendar and 

schedules, the Board asked that the dinner be scheduled:  1st choice Tuesday, August 

21  2nd choice Thursday, August 23.  For the club to again be “distinguished”, it must 

have a membership count of +1 over last year.  Due the anticipated loss of several 

members, the club will need to bring in 5-6 new members before September 30, 2018 

to be the distinguished criteria for this Kiwanis year. 

 

To encourage Kiwanians to invite prospective members to the dinner, the club will 

pay for 5 free dinners from a random drawing of members who had prospective 

members come to the dinner.  To encourage new members, for all new members that 

provide their new member application and check from August 21 until September 

28th, the new member fee will be only $50.00 (versus the usual $75.00).  A new 

member does NOT have had to attend the dinner to get this reduced new member fee. 

 

[Note:  Carol and Janet went to Flesor’s after the meeting.  The Membership 

Recruitment Dinner is confirmed for Tuesday, August 21 at 6:00PM.  The cost is 

$20.00 per person.  Deadline to sign up is Thursday, August 16.  There will be a sign-

up sheet and lunch ladies will be happy to pre-collect the cost of the dinner or you can 

pay when you arrive at the dinner.] 

 

14. Charleston Kiwanis Club Request – Janet & David brought a request from the 

Charleston club to take a 2015 $100.00 donation to the club for establishing a Circle 

K Club at EIU and allow the Charleston Club to move it to Administrative Funds for 

fees due to the Illinois Attorney General.  After discussion, Maureen Bergeson made a 

motion to authorize the requested change in donation designation.  Doris Young 

seconded the motion and it was approved.  Janet will communicate the approval to the 

Charleston club. 
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15. Skip-A-Meal – The Board designated the month of August as Skip-A-Meal Month.  

Kiwanians are asked to donate the cost of a lunch towards the club’s annual donation 

to the Kiwanis International Children’s Fund.  Our lunch ladies will accept donations 

until August 27.  If you pay by check, make your check out to:  Kiwanis Club of 

Tuscola Foundation.  And...you don’t really have to skip a meal. 

 

16. Next Board Meeting – The next Board meeting will be Wednesday August 8, 2018 at 

the Smith House at noon. 
 

17. Adjournment – There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 

12:55PM. 

Submitted by: 

Janet Butler – Secretary 
 

 

 

 

Where did the summer go?  

 

 

Please provide any pictures, updates and corrections for newsletter or website to: 

dbutler@tuscolakiwanis.org  or  jbutler@tuscolakiwanis.org 

 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

SUPPORT OUR CLUB’S FOUNDATION WHEN YOU PURCHASE FROM AMAZON! 

GO TO:   www.smile.amazon.com   

SELECT THE “KIWANIS CLUB OF TUSCOLA ILLINOIS” 

before you purchase.  You only do this the first time.   

mailto:dbutler@tuscolakiwanis.org
mailto:jbutler@tuscolakiwanis.org
http://www.smile.amazon.com/

